



Friends of St Wilfrid's School



Email: FOSW@stwilfrids-hh.school

PTA Registered Charity No: 1005518

Minutes

Date	10 Mar 2021	Location	Zoom Call
Start time: 19.45pm	Finish time: 21.30	Chair: Suzie Humphrey	
		Minutes: Tim Wale	

Present: Wendy Black Anna Cecil Zoe Fryer Suzie Humphrey Sarah Overall Kate Perrett Julia Perry Tim Wale Angi Weber	Apologies: Richard Bowman Gayle Gaydon Diane Gillespie Lisa Hedgecock Davina Perkins Laura Pestell
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------	-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Agenda item	Discussion	Action
1. Approval of previous minutes and action points	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ➤ Reviewed and agreed. 	
2. Teacher requests/feedback	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ➤ SH has confirmed no specific requests received from school. John O'Groats challenge was mentioned in a recent ParentMail as means of raising money for FOSW through our fundraising page 	SH
3. Previous events:	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ➤ Donate My School fundraising page To date, we have raised an amazing £2,478. Joe Waller has also raised an incredible £2,812.06 incl. Gift Aid. Joe Waller campaign to close. <p>Class Fundraising invoice has been paid.</p>	

<p>4. Future event planning:</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li data-bbox="722 230 1273 672"> <p>➤ Bags 2 School</p> <p>Tues 4th May has been booked for the next collection, bags need to be sent home before the Easter holiday. WB to chase for delivery of bags by Friday 26th March. If bags are not possible, WB to ask for flyer FOSW can print and school to give to each child OR a label that can be stuck on outside of alternative bag.</p> <li data-bbox="722 705 1273 896"> <p>➤ PJ/Onesie Day</p> <p>Possible dates Fri 26th Mar, Mon 29th Mar, or Fri Thu 1st Apr? SH to liaise with Mr Hateley. Min donation of £1.</p> <li data-bbox="722 929 1273 1153"> <p>➤ Non-Uniform/Break the Rule Day</p> <p>SH to agree details with Mr Hateley with a view to holding in the Summer term.</p> <li data-bbox="722 1187 1273 2067"> <p>➤ May Disco</p> <p>KS1 / KS2, Fri 11th June (tickets on sale Wed – Fri before half term) OR Fri 18th June as back-up date. SH to liaise with Mr Hateley re dates, the mixing of year groups & using volunteers</p> <p>Agreed: no face paints, tattoos, nail varnish. Focus on disco, Y6 photobooth, crisps, lollies, ?bagged popcorn and possibly some crafts</p> <p>We also discussed increasing the cost of the ticket price again</p> <p>SH liaising with Brewer re disco, AC to assist in trying to reach him. Another option would be to hire our own equipment if needs be?</p> 	<p>WB</p> <p>SH</p> <p>SH</p> <p>SH</p>

	<p>Photographer for Year 6: KP contact has confirmed availability, dates dependent</p> <p>➤ Mini Mid-Summer Event</p> <p>Scaled down Summer event to be held on Fri 9th July OR Friday 16th July as back-up date. SH to liaise with Mr Hateley re dates. Agreed: BBQ, Pimms/beer tent. Stalls: Sweetie jar hoopla, alcohol & chocolate tombolas, tea & cakes in the small hall, splat the teacher. TBC: bouncy castles etc., ice cream van Agreed: no raffle, face painters or small stalls</p> <p>Tiny Tekkers – AW’s husband to talk to coach Jordan</p> <p>Icecream: Latchetts Farm – SO to liaise with Latchetts re indicative costs so we can compare with Macks who usually give 20% of whatever they make on the day to FOSW</p> <p>Non-uniform day on the day of the event in exchange for contributions (sweets in a jar, chocolate, alcohol & cakes)</p> <p>➤ Ice Cream Sale</p> <p>SH to liaise with Mr Hateley re holding these in the Summer term after school on a Friday</p> <p>➤ 2021 AGM</p> <p>According to current government guidelines (see Coronavirus (COVID-19) guidance for the charity sector - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk) for more details), we can decide to postpone, adjourn or cancel the AGM if it’s not possible to hold it with the current restrictions in place.</p>	<p>KP</p> <p>SH</p> <p>AW</p> <p>SO</p> <p>SH</p>
--	-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------	---------------------------------------------------

	<p>It was therefore agreed that we would postpone the AGM until September/October 2021 when we would hopefully be able to hold it at the school in the usual format.</p> <p>➤ Christmas Fair TBC</p>	
<p>5. Any other business:</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ➤ Update re members <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ SH, DG, DP leaving at end of Summer term ○ AC, KP & LH are TBC ○ WB leaving with immediate effect but will still volunteer at events ➤ Members incoming <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Facebook and Parent Mail "Your PTA needs you!" ➤ SH to circulate FOSW code of conduct to everyone. ➤ RB and ZF still need to do DBS check, SH to send them the details. 	<p>SH/TW</p> <p>SH</p> <p>SH</p>
<p>6. Next meeting date:</p>	<p>➤ Wed 12th May 7.45pm via Zoom</p>	